

**BRIDGE OWNERS FORUM**  
**BOF 69: TUESDAY 1 FEBRUARY 2022**  
**VIA ZOOM and in THE BEVES ROOM,**  
**KINGS COLLEGE, CAMBRIDGE**

**Actions:**

	<b>Agenda Reference</b>	<b>Action by</b>	<b>Action required</b>
<b>1</b>	Item 3	Graham Cole	<b>HRA Representation on BOF</b> Not yet confirmed but update at BOF 70.
<b>2</b>	Item 3	Richard Fish	<b>Ongoing Actions from Previous Meetings</b> Not yet prepared but will be considered at BOF 70.
<b>3</b>	Item 3	Richard Fish	<b>CROSS</b> CROSS update scheduled for BOF 71.
<b>4</b>	Item 3	Richard Fish	<b>Bridge Inspector Competency Schemes Comparison</b> Yet to be completed.
<b>5</b>	Item 3	Liam Duffy/ Richard Fish	<b>TII Sustainable Procurement Guidance</b> To be presented at a future meeting.
<b>6</b>	Item 3	Jason Hibbert/ Richard Fish	<b>A465 Mutual Investment Procurement Model</b> To be presented at a future meeting.
<b>7</b>	Item 3	Keith Harwood	<b>BridgeCat</b> Cumbria CC to be asked for news on recent developments.
<b>8</b>	Item 3	Mark Cox/ Richard Fish	<b>BridgeCat</b> DfT to be asked for any final report on trials etc.
<b>9</b>	Item 3	Chairman/ Richard Fish	<b>AustRoads Bridges Task Force – Bridge Technology Task Group</b> Ongoing liaison agreed and dates of next meeting to be determined.
<b>10</b>	Item 3	Nicola Head/ Richard Fish	<b>BCI Review</b> To be shared at a future BOF meeting.
<b>11</b>	Item 3	Paul Thomas/ Richard Fish	<b>Performance of GRP replacement of timber decks</b> To be shared at a future BOF meeting.

	<b>Agenda Reference</b>	<b>Action by</b>	<b>Action required</b>
<b>12</b>	Item 3	Trish Johnson	<b>Clifton Bridge Carbon Counting</b> To be shared at a future BOF meeting.
<b>13</b>	Item 3	Trish Johnson/ All/ Richard Fish	<b>Suicide Prevention</b> Review of current best practices to be considered at a future meeting.
<b>14</b>	Item 4	Paul Fidler	<b>Implementation of CIRIA Guide C764 Hidden Defects</b> Presentation to be uploaded to BOF website
<b>15</b>	Item 4	Neil Loudon	<b>Use of UAV inside a Box Girder Bridge</b> To be presented at a future BOF meeting and a report to be issued when available.
<b>16</b>	Item 4	Nick Trump/ Jason Hibbert	<b>Use of UAV with Thermal Imaging Camera</b> Results of possible lamination surveys to be shared at a future BOF meeting.
<b>17</b>	Item 4	Graham Cole	<b>Use of UAV with Thermal Imaging Camera</b> Paper on use of UAV to survey dry stone walls to be located.
<b>18</b>	Item 4	Neil Loudon	<b>PTSI Specialists</b> List of recommended companies to be provided.
<b>19</b>	Item 4	Neil Loudon	<b>Safety Critical Fixings Standard</b> Programme for publication to be given at BOF 70.
<b>20</b>	Item 5	Paul Fidler	<b>DMRB and MCHW Update</b> Presentation to be uploaded to BOF website.
<b>21</b>	Item 5	Neil Loudon	<b>MCHW Review</b> Updates to be given at future meetings.
<b>22</b>	Item 6	Paul Fidler	<b>BICS Update</b> Presentation to be uploaded to BOF website.
<b>23</b>	Item 6	Hazel McDonald/ Richard Fish	<b>BICS Update</b> Exact numbers from LANTRA to be obtained and issued.
<b>24</b>	Item 6	Mark Cox	<b>BICS Update</b> Commitment to BICS to be discussed at DfT.
<b>25</b>	Item 6	Chairman/Hazel McDonald/ Mark Cox/Richard Fish	<b>BICS Update</b> Paper to be considered and escalated within DfT.

	<b>Agenda Reference</b>	<b>Action by</b>	<b>Action required</b>
<b>26</b>	Item 7	All/Hazel McDonald	<b>UKBB</b> Agenda items requested.
<b>27</b>	Item 8	Paul Fidler	<b>VicTrack SHM</b> Presentation to be uploaded to BOF website.
<b>28</b>	Item 8	Richard Fish	<b>VicTrack SHM</b> BOF email addresses to be sent to Cam Rose.
<b>29</b>	Item 9.2	Paul Fidler	<b>Net Zero Bridges Group</b> Brian Duguid's presentation to be uploaded to BOF website.
<b>30</b>	Item 9	Richard Fish/ Liam Duffy	<b>Blade Bridge</b> Possible presentation to be considered for a future BOF meeting.
<b>31</b>	Item 9.3	Chairman/ Richard Fish	<b>HVMC Catapult</b> Possible presentation to BOF to be considered.
<b>32</b>	Item 9.4	Paul Fidler	<b>COP 26 Outcomes</b> Presentation to be uploaded to BOF website.
<b>33</b>	Item 9.4	Nick Trump/ Richard Fish	<b>Technical Approval and Carbon Reduction</b> NAA work to be shared, once completed.
<b>34</b>	Item 10	All/Richard Fish/ Nicola Head	<b>Lightweight Material Options for Infilling Structures</b> Any suggestions welcome.
<b>35</b>	Item 10	Mark Cox	<b>Digital Carbon Architecture Collaboration</b> DfT work to be considered at a future meeting.
<b>36</b>	Item 10	Daniel Healy/ Richard Fish	<b>QUB Scour Research</b> Possible presentation to be considered for a future BOF meeting.
<b>37</b>	Item 10	Andy Featherby	<b>Swing Bridge Incident</b> To be reported at next meeting.
<b>38</b>	Item 10	All/Richard Fish	<b>Working with Local Academia</b> Any member working on research with local universities etc. to advise Richard Fish.
<b>399</b>	Item 11	Richard Fish/All	<b>BOF Lifetime Achievement Award</b> Shortlist of three to be issued and voted upon.

	<b>Agenda Reference</b>	<b>Action by</b>	<b>Action required</b>
<b>40</b>	Item 12	All/Richard Fish/ Sue Threader	<b>BOF 70 and Visit to Rochester</b> Numbers of those attending needed as soon as possible.
<b>41</b>	Item 13	All/Richard Fish	<b>Additional Attendees at BOF Meetings</b> The practice of bringing another member to BOF meetings to be re-introduced.

BOF 69 Actions v3  
Richard Fish  
23<sup>rd</sup> March 2022